
Cooperative 
Agreement for 
Disaster-Related 
Debris Management 
Services

DRC Pacific, Inc.

September 3, 2024



Contract Need:

In the case of a declared significant disaster, this contract 

will allow the City to hire DRC Pacific, Inc. to provide 

resources for debris management services.



Vendor Selection Process:

• The County of Orange issued a Request for Proposals for 

disaster-related debris management services in August of 

2021. 

• Five proposals were received and scored.

• Two vendors were selected to receive contracts- Ashbritt, 

Inc. and DRC Pacific, Inc. 

• The County Board of Supervisors and the Flood Control 

District approved both contracts on November 16, 2021. 

• The City of Huntington Beach has chosen to enter into a 

cooperative agreement with DRC Pacific, Inc.



Funding:

• Depending on the extent of the disaster, a budget will 

be prepared and approved by City Council upon 

declaration of the significant disaster. 

• Reimbursement for related expenditures will be 

requested from FEMA, Cal-OES, and other 

appropriate parties.


